

कोड नं. 570 (Code- 570)

-	-	-44	Mar.		A
•	റ	а	e	-	-

> इतिहास History (हिन्दी एवं अग्रेंजी माध्यम) (Hindi and English Medium)

अधिकतम अंक: 80 💮 🥌 🦪 🧭 🔧 समय : 3 घण्टे

Maximum Marks: 80 Time: 3 Hrs.

कृपया जांच कर लें इस प्रश्न पत्र में मुद्रित पृष्ट 14 तथा प्रष्न 36 हैं।

Please make sure that the printed pages in this question paper are in number and it contains 36 questions.

 प्रष्ट पत्र में दाहिने हाथ की ओर दिये गये कोड नम्बर तथा सेट को छात्र उत्तर-पुस्तिका के मुख्य पृश्ठ पर लिखें।

The code no. and set on the right side of the question paper should be written by the candidate on the front page of answer book.

- कृपया प्रष्म का उत्तर लिखना षुरू करने से पहले, प्रष्म का क्रमांक अवष्य लिखें।
 Before beginning to answer a question, its serial no. must be written.
- अपनी उत्तर पुस्तिका के बीच में खाली पन्ना/पन्ने न छोडें।
 Don't leave blank page/pages in your answer book.
- उत्तर-पुस्तिका के अतिरिक्त कोई अन्य सीट नहीं मिलेगी। अतः अवष्यकतानुसार ही लिखें और लिखा उत्तर न काटे।

Except answer book, no extra sheet will be given. Write to the point and don't strike the written answer.

परीक्षार्थी अपना रोल नं. प्रष्न पत्र पर अवष्य लिखे। रोल नम्बर के अतिरिक्त प्रष्न पत्र
 पर अन्य कुछ भी न लिखे और वैकल्पित प्रष्नों के उत्तर पर किसी प्रकार का निषान



न लगाएँ।

Candidates must write their roll no. on the question paper. Except Roll No. do not write any thing on question-paper and do not make any mark on answers of objective type questions.

कृपया प्रष्नों का उत्तर देने से पूर्व यह सुनिष्चित कर ले कि प्रष्न पत्र पूर्ण व सही है।
परीक्षा के उपरांत इस सम्बन्ध में कोई भी दावा स्वीकार नहीं किया जाएगा।
Before answering the questions, ensure that you have been supply the correct and complete question paper, No claim in this regard, will be entertained after examination.

सामान्य निर्देष:-

- 1. इस प्रष्टा पत्र में कुल 36 प्रष्टा हैं, जो पांच खण्डों 'क', 'ख', 'ग', 'घ' तथा 'ड' में विभाजित हैं। सभी प्रष्टा अनिवार्य हैं।
- खण्ड क' में प्रष्न संख्या 1 से 21 तक वस्तुनिश्ठ प्रष्न है। प्रत्येक प्रष्न 1 अंक का है। निर्देषानुसार इन प्रष्नों के उत्तर दीजिए।
- खण्ड 'ख' में प्रष्न संख्या 22 से 29 तक लघु उत्तरीय प्रष्न है। प्रत्येक प्रष्न 3 अंक का है। प्रत्येक प्रष्न का उत्तर 60–80 षब्दों से अधिक नहीं होना चाहिए।
- 4. खण्ड 'ग' में प्रष्न संख्या 30 से 32 तक दीर्घ उत्तरीय प्रष्न है। प्रत्येक प्रष्न 6 अंक का है। प्रत्येक प्रष्न का उत्तर 300-350 षब्दों से अधिक नहीं होना चाहिए।
- खण्ड 'घ' में प्रष्न संख्या 33 से 35 तक चार उप-प्रष्नों (I-IV) के साथ स्त्रोत आधारित प्रष्न है। प्रत्येक प्रष्न 4 अंकों का है।
- खण्ड 'ड' में प्रष्न संख्या 36 मानचित्र आधारित है, जिसके 5 अंक है। मानचित्र को उत्तर-पुस्तिका के साथ संलग्न करें।
- कुछ प्राप्तों में आतरिक विकल्प उपलब्ध है। ऐसे प्राप्तों में से आपको केवल एक ही प्राप्त करना है।

GENERAL INSTRUCTIONS:-

1. This question-paper contaions 36 questions in all where are divided in to



five sections :- 'A', 'B', 'C', 'D' and 'E'. All questions are compulsory.

- Section 'A' consists of questions Nos. 1 to 21 objective type questions carrying 1 mark each. Answer these questions as per directions.
- Section 'B' consists of questions Nos. 22 to 29 are short answer type questions carrying 3 marks each. Answer to each question should not exceed 60-80 wprds.
- Section 'C' consists of questions Nos. 30 to 32 are long answer type questions, carrying 6 marks each. Answer to each question should not exceed 300-350 words.
- 5. Section 'D' consists of questions Nos. 33 to 35 are Sources Based questions with four sub questions (I-IV) and are of 4 marks each.
- 6. Section 'E' consists of question No. 36 map based, carrying 5 marks.

 Attached the Map with answer book.
- An internal choice is available in some questions. You have to attempt only
 one of the given choice in such questions.

खण्ड-क Section-A स्वतंत्र बेबीलोन का अतिम षासक कौन था? नैबोनिडस अस्रबनिपाल क ख गिल्गेमिष सिकन्दर घ Who was the last ruler of Independent Babylon? (a) Nabonidus (b) Assurbanipal (c) Gilgamesh (d) Alexander षहरी जीवन का प्रारम्भ किस सभ्यता से हुआ? 1 यूनानी सभ्यता से मिस्र की सभ्यता से क ख



	ग	सिंधु घाटी सभ्यता से	ਬ_	मेसोपोटामिया सभ्यता से		
	In w	In which civilization did Urban life begin.				
	(b)	In Greek Civilization	(b)	In Egyptian Civilization		
	(c)	In Indus Valley Civilization	(d)	In Mesopotamia Civilization		
3.	रोमन	साम्राज्य का प्रथम सम्राट कौन था	?	1		
	क.	नीरो	ख	ऑगस्टस		
	ग	टिबेरियस	घ	त्राजान		
	Who	was the first emperor of the R	loman E	mpire.		
	(a)	Nero	(b)	Augustus		
	(c)	Tiberius	(d)	Trajan		
4.	चगेज	ा खां का प्रारम्भिक नाम क्या था?		- al. 1		
	क.	तेमुजिन	ख	येसूजेई		
	ग. 🖊	जमूका 🥏	घ.	बोघूरचु 🥌		
	Wha	t was the initial name of Gengl	his Khar	1?		
	(a)	Temujin	(b)	Yesugei		
	(c)	Jamuqa	(d)	Boghurchu		
5.	सामंत	वाद का उदय सबसे पहले किस दे	देष में हुउ	भा? 1		
	क.	इंग्लैण्ड	ख	फ्रांस		
	ग्,	Þæ	घ.	जापान		
	In w	hich country did feudalism first	arise?			
	(a)	England	(b)	French		
	(c)	Russia	(d)	Japan		
6.	रोम म	में राज कवि की उपाधि से किसे स	म्मानित	किया गया था। 1		
	क_	पेट्राक	ख	लियोनार्डो		
	ग.	गुटेनबर्ग	घ .	चौसर		



Who was honored with the title of Poet Laureate in Rome.

	(a)	Petrarch	(b)	Leonardo
	(c)	Gutenberg	(d)	Chaucer
7.	अमेरिव	न के मूल निवासियों को 'उदात उत्त	म जंग	ली' की संज्ञा किस विद्वान ने दी।1
	क.	विलियम वर्डर्स वर्थ	ख.	रूसो
	η.	इरविंग	घ.	थॉमस जैफर्सन
	Which	n scholar has described the na	tive ir	habitants of America as 'The
	Noble	Sevage'?	य	A
	(a)	Willium Wordsworth	(b)	Rousseau
	(c)	Irving	(d)	Thomas Jefferson
8.	जपान	की मुख्य फसल कौन-सी है।		- Q/1
	क. 🗡	चावल	ख	गेहूँ
	ग. 🔼	बना 📗	घ .	मक्का 🥌 😘
	Name	the Staple crop of Japan.		
	(a)	Rice	(b)	Wheat
	(c)	Gram	(d)	Maize
9.	मेसोपो	टामिया सभ्यता क्षेत्र वर्तमान में किस	देष क	ा हिस्सा हैं।
	In wh	ich Country is the Mesopotamia	n Civil	ization area currently located.
10	मेसोपो	टामिया की ज्ञात सबसे प्राचीन <mark>भाशा</mark>	कौन-	सी थी। 1
	Which	n language was the first known l	angua	ge of Mesopotamia?
11.	रोम क	ा कौन–सा नगर ज्वालामुखी फटने	से दफ-	न हो गया था? 1
	Which	n city of Roman Empire was buri	ed in a	volcanic eruption.
12	चंगेज	खाँ का वैद्य उत्तराधिकारी कौन था?		1
	Who	was the legal heir of Genghis Kh	an?	
13	आधुनिव	क चीन का संस्थापक किसे माना जाता	है।	1
	Who	is considered the founder of mo	dern C	`hina



14 मसापाटामिया के समाज म परिवार का हा आदेष माना जाता था।	1
In Mesopotanmian Society Family was considered ideal.	
15. दीनारियस रोम का एक होता था।	1
The Denarius was a RomanA	
16 तेमुजिन का सम्बन्ध कबीले से था।	1
Temujin belonged to tribe.	
17. चर्च को किसान से उपज का दसवा भाग लेने का अधिकार था, जिसे	कहते
थे। सिसिस्य अ	1
Church was entitled to collect a tenth share of peasants productions	, that
was known as	
18-सन् 1840 में संयुक्त राज्य अमेरिका के में सोने के कुछ चिन्ह मिले।	1
In the 1840s, traces of gold were found in USA in	
19. निम्नलिखित कथनों पर विचार करेंगे, एक को अभिकथन 141/2और दूसरे को	कारण
1/41/2के रूप में लेबल किया गया है। कथन को पढिये उपयुक्त विकल्प का	चयन
कीजिए।	1
अभिकथन 1418 किरिल ताई मंगोल सरदारों की एक सभा थी।	
कारण 1418 चंगेज खाँ इस सभा के विरुद्ध थे।	
A. A और R दोनो सही हैं। और R, A की सही व्याख्या है।	
B. A और R दोनो सही हैं। और R, A की सही व्याख्या नहीं है।	
C. A सही ह 2 और R, l ghughagS ।	
D. R सही है, A सही नहीं है।	
There are two statement given below, marked as assertion (A) and reaso	n (R).
Read the statement and select the correct option.	
Assertion (A) - Quriltai was the assembly of mongoes chieftains.	
Reason (R) – Genghis Khan was against this assembly.	
A. A and R correct and R is the correct explanation of A.	



- B. A and R are correct and R is not the correct explanation of A.
- C. A is correct and R is not correct.
- D. R is correct and A is not correct.
- 20- अभिकथन ¼½— स्वतन्त्र होने की इच्छा रखने वाले अनेक कृशिदास भागकर नगरों में छिप जाते थे।
 1
 कारण R अपने लार्ड की नजरों से एक वर्श व एक दिन तक छिपे रहने में सफल रहने वाला कृशिदास एक स्वाधीन नागरिक बन जाता।
- A. A और R दोनो सही हैं। और R, A की सही व्याख्या है।
- B. A और R दोनो सही हैं। और R, A की सही व्याख्या नहीं है।
- C. A सही ह अार R, l ghughagS।
- D. R सही हैं, A सही नहीं है।

Assertion (A) - Many serfs craving to be free ran away and hid in town.

Reason (R) – If a sef could stay for one year and one day without his lord discovering him.

- A. A and R correct and R is the correct explanation of A.
- B. A and R are correct and R is not the correct explanation of A.
- C. A is correct and R is not correct.
- D. R is correct and A is not correct.
- 21. अभिकथन 1/41/2— 1991 में यह घोशणा हुई कि नई दिल्ली और कैनबरा को क्रमषः ब्रिटिष भारत और ऑस्ट्रेलिया राश्ट्र मण्डल की राजधानी बनाया जाएगा। 1 कारण (R) — कैनबरा का अर्थ है — सभा स्थल।
- A. A और R दोनों सही हैं। और R, A की सही व्याख्या है।
- B. A और R दोनो सही हैं। और R, A की सही व्याख्या नहीं है।
- C. A सही ह अरे R, I ghughag S।
- D. R सही हैं, A सही नहीं है।

Assertion (A) - In 1911, it was announced that New Delhi and Canberra



would be built as the capital cities of British India and of the Common Wealth of Australia.

Reason (R) - Canberra's meaning - meating place.

- A. A and R correct and R is the correct explanation of A.
- B. A and R are correct and R is not the correct explanation of A.
- C. A is correct and R is not correct.
- D. R is correct and A is not correct.

खण्ड-ख

Section-B

3
?
3
3
3
3
3
3
3
किया



	गया था?	3
	Why was the History of the Australion native people left out of h	nistory
	books?	
28	सनयात-सेन के तीन सिद्धांत क्या थे?	3
	What were Sunyat-San's three Principles?	
29.	कोरिया ने 1997 में विदेषी मुद्रा संकट का सामना किस प्रकार किया?	3
	How did Korea deal with the foreign currency crisis in 1997?	
	अथवा / OR	
	जापान की षोगुन षासन व्यवस्था के बारे में आप क्या जाते है।	3
	What do you know about Japan's Shogun System of government.	
	खण्ड—ग	
	Section-C	
30.	. मेसोपोटामिया सभ्यता के षहरी जीवन पर चर्चा कीजिए?	6
	Discuss the life in the city of Mesopotamian Civilization?	
	अथवा / OR	
	चीन के आधुनिकरण में किन तत्वों का योगदान रहा। चर्चा कीजिए?	6
	Discuss the factors which were responsibal for modernization of Chir	na?
31.	. ईसाई धर्म के अंतर्गत वाद-विवाद में विभिन्न विद्वानों के विचारों के बारे में	लिखे।
		6
	Write about the views of Various Scholars in the debate	within
	Christianity.	
	अथवा / OR	
	जापान की अर्थव्यवस्था के आधुनिकरण पर एक लेख लिखें।	6
	Write a not on Modernising the Economy of Japan.	
32.	.मेसोपोटामिया सभ्यता के मारी नगर का वर्णन कीजिए।	6
	Describe the city of Mari of Mesopotomia Civilization?	



अथवा / OR

कोपरनिक्स क्रांति के बारे में आप क्या जानते हैं?

6

What do you know about the Copernican Revolution?

खण्ड-घ (स्त्रोत आधारित प्रष्न)

Section - D (Sources Based Questions)

- 33. 1221 में बुखारा पर विजय प्राप्त करने के बाद चंगेज खान ने वहाँ के अमीर मुसलमान निवासियों को 'उत्सव मैदान' में एकत्रित कर उनकी भर्त्सना की। उसने उनको पापी कहा और चेतावनी दी कि इन पापों के प्रायश्चितस्वरूप उनको अपना छिपा हुआ धन उसे देना पड़ेगा। यह वर्णन करने योग्य एक नाटकीय घटना थी जिसको लोगों ने लंबे समय तक याद रखा और उस पर चित्र बनाए। सोलहवीं शताब्दी के अंत में चंगेज खान के सबसे बड़े पुत्र जोची का एक दूर का वंशज अब्दुल्लाह खान बुखारा के उसी उत्सव मैदान में गया। चंगेज खान के विपरीत अब्दुल्लाह खान वहाँ छुट्टी की नमाज अदा करने गया। उसके इतिहासकार हफीज—ए—तानीश ने अपने स्वामी की इस मुस्लिम धर्म—परायणता का विवरण अपने इतिवृत्त में दिया और साथ में यह चौंका देने वाली टिप्पणी भी की: 'कि यह चंगेज खान के यास के अनुसार था'।
 - (i) यास का क्या अर्थ है?
 - (ii) चंगेज खाँ ने यास की घोशणा कब और कहाँ की?
 - (iii) चंगेज खाँ ने उत्सव मैदान पर किसकी भर्त्सना की?
 - (iv) 16वीं सदी के अन्त में बुखारा के उत्सव मैदान पर किस व्यक्ति ने नमाज अदा की।

In 1221, after the conquest of Bukhara, Genghis Khan had assembled the rich Muslim residents at the festival ground and had admonished them. He called them sinners and warned them to compensate for their sins by parting with their hidden wealth. The episode was dramatic enough to be painted and for a long ime afterwards people still remembered the



incident. In the late sixteenth century, 'Abdullah Khan, a distant descendant of Jochi Genghis Khan's eldest son, went to the same festival ground in Bukhara. Unlike Genghis Khan, however, 'Abdullah Khan went to perform his holiday prayers there. His chronicler, Hafiz-j Tanish, reported this performance of Muslim piety by his master and included the surprising comment: 'this was according to the yasa of Genghis Khan'.

- (i) Give the Meaning of Yasa?
- (ii) When and where did Genghis Khan announce Yasa?
- (iii) Whom did Genghis Khan condemn on the festival ground?
- (iv) Who offered Prayer or Namaj at the festival ground of Bukhara in the late sixteen century.
- 34 उन्नीसवीं शताब्दी के इतिहासकारों ने रेनेसाँ (शाब्दिक अर्थ पुनर्जन्म हिंदी में पुनर्जागरण) शब्द का प्रयोग किया जो उस काल के सांस्कृतिक परिवर्तनों को बताता है। स्विटजरलैंड के ब्रेसले विश्वविद्यालय के इतिहासकार जैकब बर्कहार्ट (अववड उन्तर्बातिकजण 1818–97) ने इस पर बहुत अधिक बल दिया। वे जर्मन इतिहासकार लियोपोल्ड वॉन रांके (स्मवचवसक अवद त्दाम, 1795–1886) के विद्यार्थी थें। रांके ने उन्हें यह बताया कि इतिहासकार का पहला उद्देश्य है कि वह राज्यों और राजनीति के बारे में लिखे जिसके लिए वह सरकारी विभागों के कागजात और फाइलों का इस्तेमाल करें। पर बर्कहार्ट अपने गुरु के सीमित लक्ष्यों से असंतुष्ट थे। उनके अनुसार इतिहास—लेखन में राजनीति ही सब कुछ नहीं है। इतिहास का सरोकार उत्ना ही संस्कृति से है जितना राजनीति से। 1860 ई में बर्कहार्ट ने दि सिविलाईजेशन ऑफ दि रेनेसाँ इन इटली नामक पुरतक की रचना की।
 - (i) रेनेसा का षाब्दिक अर्थ क्या है?
 - (ii) इतिहासकार जैकब बर्कहर्ट किसके षिश्य थे?
 - (iii) इतिहासकार जैकब बर्कहर्ट का सम्बन्ध किस विष्वविद्यालय से था?
 - (v) दि सिविलाईजेषन ऑफ दि रेनेसॉं इन इटली नामक पुस्तक के लेखक कौन



थे?

From the nineteenth century historians used the term Renaissance (literally rebirth) to describe the cultural changes of this period. The historian who emphasised theal most was a Swiss scholar - Jacob Burckhardt (1818-97) of the University of Basle in Switzerland. He was a student of the German historian Leopold von Ranke (1795-1886) Ranke had taught him that the primary concern of the historian was to write about states and polities using papers and files of government departments. Burckhardı was dissatisfied with these very limited goals that his master had set out for him. To him politics was not the be-all and end all in history writing. History was as much concerned with culture as with politics In 1860, he wrote a book called The Civilisation of the Renaissance in Italy.

- (i) What is the literal meaning of Renaissance.
- (ii) Whose disciple was the historian Jacob Burckhardt?
- (iii) To which university Jacob Burckhardt was associated?
- (iv) Who was the writer of the book "The Civilization of the Renaaissance in Italy".
- 35 संयुक्त राज्य अमवका के उत्तरी राज्यों ने, जहाँ अर्थतंत्र बगानों पर (और इसीलिए दासप्रथा पर) टिका हुआ नहीं था, दासप्रथा को खत्म करने के पक्ष में दलीलें दों और उसे एक अमानवीय प्रथा बताया। 1861–65 में दासप्रथा को जारी रखनेवाले और उसके खात्मे की वकालत करने वाले राज्यों के बीच युद्ध हुआ। दासता विरोधियों की जीत हुई। दासप्रथा खत्म कर दी गई, हालांकि अफ्रीकी मूल के अमरीकियों को नागरिक स्वतंत्रताओं के लिए अपने संघर्ष में विजय 20वीं सदी में आकर ही मिल पाई और तभी स्कूलों तथा ट्रेनों—बसों में उन्हें अलग रखने की व्यवस्था समाप्त हुई। कनाडाई सरकार के सामने एक समस्या थी. जो लंबे समय तक हल नहीं हो पाई



थी, और जो मूल निवासियों के सवाल के मुकाबले ज्यादा जरूरी प्रतीत होती थी 1763 में ब्रिटिश लोगों ने फ्रांस के साथ हुई लड़ाई में कनाड़ा को जीता था। वहाँ फ्रांसीसी आबादकार लगातार स्वायत्त राजनीतिक दर्जे की मांग कर रहे थे। 1867 में कनाड़ा को स्वायत्त राज्यों के एक महासंघ के रूप में संगठित करके ही इस समस्या का हल निकल पाया।

- (i) संयुक्त राज्य अमेरिका में किस अमानवीय प्रथा के कारण गृह युद्ध हुआ?
- (ii) संयुक्त राज्य अमेरिका में गृह युद्ध कब हुआ?
- (iii) संयुक्त राज्य अमेरिका के किन राज्यों ने दास प्रथा को समाप्त करने के पक्ष में अपने विचार व्यक्त किए?
- (iv)अफ्रीकी मूल के अमरीकियों को नागरिक स्वतन्त्रता कब मिली?

The northern states of the USA, where the economy did not depend on plantations (and therefore on slavery), argued for ending slavery which they condemned as an Inhuman practice. In 1861-65, there was a war between the states that wanted to retain slavery and those supporting abolition. The latter won. Slavery was abolished, though it was only in the twentieth century that the African Americans were able to win the battle for civil liberties, and segregation between 'whites' and 'non-whites in schools and public transport was ended.

The Canadian government had a problem which was not to be solved for along time, and which seemed more urgent than the question of the natives -in 1763 Canada had been won by the British after a war with France. The French settlers repeatedly demanded autonomous political status. It was only in 1867 that this problem was solved by organising canada as a Confederation of autonomous states.

- (i) Which in human practice led to civil war in USA?
- (ii) When did the civil war occur in U.S.A.?



- (iii) Which states of the USA expressed their views in favour of Ending Slavery?
- (iv) When did African Amercians gey civil liberties?

खुण्ड—ड

Section - E

36. विश्व मानचित्र में निम्न स्थलों को चिन्हित कीजिए ।

5

- (i) चीन
- (ii) मंगोलिया
- (iii) जापान

- (iv) नोर्थ कोरिया
- (v) इराक

Locate the place on Word Map give below:

- (i) China
- (ii) Mongolia
- (iii) Japan

- (iv) North Koria
- (v) Iraq

